

NEWSLETTER - SEPTEMBER 1983

RE: THE FALL (8th) JURIED EXHIBITION

43 York Street, Ottawa.

OTTAWA WATERCOLOUR
SOCIETY
21 BRIARCLIFFE DR,
OTTAWA KIJ 6E3
745-1116

Dear Member.

The Fall juried Exhibition, as you were told in the previous Newsletter, will be held at the Braam Gallery, and I am now writing to give you the details and conditions which have been agreed by the Gallery and the Executive.

- 1. The Exhibition will open on Saturday, October 1st, with a reception from 2.00 to 4.00 pm.
- 2. Each member may submit two paintings, framed and ready to hang and not measuring more than 30 x 40 inches framed.
- 3. There will be a \$5.00 submission fee per painting and this will be non-returnable
- 4. SENDING-IN-DAY will be Monday, September 26th between 9.00 am. and 4.00 pm.

 Please take your paintings to the second floor of the Gallery via the side entrance to the building at #18 Market Street. They will be checked in by the Exhibition Committee.
- 5. Jurying will take place on September 27th and 28th. John Bennett, Past President of the Canadian Society has been invited to act as Juror for the Exibition in collaboration with Jeannine Robertson or John Sadlier for the Gallery.
- 6. Works not accepted should be collected between 9.00 am and 4.00 pm. on September 29th or 30th.
- 7. Our Society has no ruling regarding coloured mattes but members are reminded that many Societies, rincluding the Canadian Society of Painters in Watercolour, require that mattes should be white or off-white.
- 8. A commission totalling 40% will be charged on paintings sold during the Exhibition.

SEMINAR

John Bennett has been invited to give a talk to the Society on the evening of either September 27th or 28th. If he accepts, we hope that he will talk on the subject of his recent visit to Japan and will show slides of the country and of his own work carried out during his visit. Members attending will be asked to contribute \$3.00 a head to help defray the cost of his visit.

We hope that both the Exhibition and the Seminar will be well supported and that the standard of the former will be the highest yet. The jurors have been asked to be very exacting as regards acceptance of work for hanging. We wish you and ourselves well.

yours sincerely,

John Westwood,

President